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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, October 17, 2017
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Ricky Hall, Nate Perry, Dean Ward, and Justin Moody. Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch and Eric Crissman were absent.    Staff members present were Nathan Page Planning Director, Alexa Powell Planner, Martha Johnson and Debbie Jolly Zoning & Inspection Technicians. Chair Hall called the meeting to order, gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and gave the invocation.
1. Approval of the August 15, 2017 meeting minutes. Dean Ward made a motion for approval, second by Ricky Hall.  All voted in favor.   Nathan Page introduced new Planner Alexa Powell and Zoning and Inspection Technician Debbie Jolly. 
2. New Business: AM1708 Overlay Access. Request from the Planning Board to address cross-access    agreements for commercial development within the Overlay Districts. Currently, it is recommended to    have internal connections and shared driveways within the Highway 54 and Highway 87 Overlays. This amendment will require internal connections for commercial development within the Overlays, without requiring shared driveways. Dean Ward had stated some businesses might have deliveries by tractor trailers. Nathan Page referred to Section 10.444 (b)(8) Property Owner Cooperation Applicants are not required to seek cooperation or permission from the adjacent property owner for use by vehicles whose total weight is 5 tons.  Nate Perry made a motion to approve as presented, seconded by Ricky Hall. All voted aye.
3. Old Business: a. Comprehensive Plan Update. Discussion regarding ideas. Potentially making a            recommendation to City Council.

             Strategy 1.3.3 East Harden Street 
             Prepare a corridor plan to guide development and public investment in the East Harden/NC54 corridor.               Extend the Highway 54 Overlay to W. Elm Street and W. Harden Street. (Suggested: Mid-Term) The                  removal of the Southern Loop has been already adopted and has taken place.  Ricky Hall made a motion              to adopt this amendment to the Comprehensive Plan and move it to near term not mid-term, seconded                 by Nate Perry. All voted aye.
            Strategy 2.3.3 Create Overlays at Exit 150 
            Due to the unique site characteristics on Jimmie Kerr Road just to the north and south of the interstate,                Overlays which control road access to the north, and foster a walkable built environment to the south                  should be pursued.(Suggested: Mid-Term) Dean Ward expressed concern about problems with traffic,                which wasn’t caused by businesses in Graham. Ricky Hall stated we need to look at it from a public                    health and safety standpoint and Nate Perry agreed with the overlay. Ricky Hall made a motion to accept             and create over lay for mid-term goal with traffic study.  Nate Perry second the motion. Vote was 3 to 1              with Dean Ward dissenting. 

           Policy 2.3.1(a) Downtown Gathering Place 
           Consider constructing a downtown gathering place to allow for retail outdoor sales within the Central                        Business District. (Suggested: Near-Term) Ricky Hall made a motion to adopt to the Comprehensive Plan for            near term, Nate Perry seconded the motion. Vote was 3 to 1 with Dean Ward dissenting.
      4. Public comment on non-agenda items: there were none.    
      5. Ricky Hall mentioned backing the next Planning Board meeting to November 14 instead of November 21

       due to the Thanksgiving holiday. Ricky Hall made a motion to change the date, Nate Perry seconded the             motion.  All voted aye.
No further business the meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Debbie Jolly

